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February 26, 2020 
Dear IAPT Research Grant Selection Committee: 
 
I write in enthusiastic support of Diego Paredes-Burneo's application for an IAPT Research Grant. Diego is a 
first year PhD student in my recently established lab in the Department of Biological Sciences at Louisiana 
State University. Before coming to LSU, Diego finished a MSc in Tropical Botany and a BS in Biological 
Sciences, both at the Universidad Nacional Mayor de San Marcos (UNMSM) in his native Peru. 
 
Diego’s dissertation research focuses on the systematics and evolution of Brachyotum, a melastome genus 
endemic to paramo and puna, the grasslands of the highest elevations of the Andes. A major goal of his 
dissertation will be to disentangle the effect of Andean uplift on driving speciation in Brachyotum, which is 
inspired by observations he made while collecting the genus during his Masters research. He had noticed that 
species in this genus display variation along the slopes of the Andes, and that populations of the same species 
that are isolated by steep valleys can be substantially morphologically different. He will also examine patterns 
of floral evolution in Brachyotum and close relatives; uncommon among melastomes, Brachyotum is 
(pseudo)tubular and pollinated by hummingbirds, a pollination strategy that is likely beneficial at high 
elevations, where the abundance and diversity of the typical bee pollinators of its close relatives drops 
precipitously. Thus, Diego will examine both the abiotic and biotic drivers of diversification in this clade of 
ca. 55 species. This is thematically related to the other research that is ongoing in my lab, but is Diego’s alone. 
Diego has demonstrated such independence to date that I am comfortable in his taking on such an 
independent project within my lab. However, because I am unfamiliar with this taxonomic group, Diego has 
established collaborations outside of LSU to ensure he has holistic mentorship. His dissertation committee 
includes Carmen Ulloa-Ulloa (MO) and Fabián Michelangeli (NY), both of whom have experience in 
taxonomy of Brachyotum. 
 
Despite being a first year PhD student, Diego is already a seasoned plant taxonomist. While pursuing a 
Masters degree on the floristics of the Piura Province, Peru, he documented 12 new records of 
Melastomataceae and even discovered a new species of Miconia. Both of these contributions were published in 
peer-reviewed journals, the first in Phytotaxa in 2018 and the second in Brittonia in 2019. Complementing this 
work, he has an extensive history of botanical fieldwork throughout Peru, from the Amazon rainforest in 
Loreta to the understudied montane forests of Yanachaga-Chemillén National Park. This fieldwork, which he 
performed during coursework, consulting gigs that he took on to afford his first graduate degree, and 
subsequently via grant-funded research, has resulted in the collection of hundreds of herbarium specimens. 
Not surprisingly then, Diego is at home in herbaria. He has worked in natural history museums since 2006, 
while he was pursuing his undergraduate degree. While based at Museo de Historia Natural at UNMSM in 
Peru, Diego had the opportunity visit many international herbaria, including the Royal Botanic Garden at 
Edinburgh, the Missouri Botanical Garden, and, notably for the present proposal, the New York Botanical 
Garden. As a PhD student at LSU, Diego is a huge advocate for our Shirley C. Tucker Herbarium, actively 
participating in outreach activities centering the collection and posting regularly about our collection on social 
media (especially Twitter). 
 
In addition to being a fantastic botanist, Diego is a skilled scientific thinker. As a Masters student, he 
deliberately sought out opportunities to gain experience with quantitative methods, rising above the 
expectations at UNMSM. These experiences included taking a workshop for statistical analysis in R and 
learning how to analyze DNA sequence data, despite not incorporating genetic data into his Masters degree. 
As a PhD student, Diego has similarly continued to go outside of his comfort zone and seek opportunities to 
expand his analytical skillset, including taking a famously difficult course on quantitative ecology in his first 
semester— a class in which he excelled, learning how to develop his own complex statistical models that he  
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then implemented in R. In fact, he is thriving in all of his first-year coursework, all of which involves high 
level thinking in English, his second language. Undoubtedly, Diego is set to succeed in graduate school. 
 
Diego is posed to succeed in his PhD program. He is an astute researcher, a compassionate lab citizen, and a 
committed member of his academic community— certainly, one of the top graduate students I have worked 
with to date. By deliberately seeking opportunities to expand his knowledge base, he is fast becoming a 
broadly trained biologist with the diverse skillset needed to tackle his many hypotheses. He is a quick learner, 
so I anticipate that he will begin working on his research in earnest as soon as he is able to collect preliminary 
data, which a grant from IAPT would facilitate. Appropriately, his dissertation will highlight the importance 
of herbarium collections to clade-driven evolutionary research, and he will study, annotate, measure, and 
sample from hundreds of specimens already in herbaria, while fieldwork in the Andes will result in further 
collections building. I anticipate that Diego will continue to be an important member of the international 
botany community, likely becoming a leader of Peruvian botany later in his career. 
 
Finally, Diego is an important role model. He comes from a developing country, where he did not have the 
privilege of coming from the upper class: he had to work to make ends meet while pursuing his BS and MSc 
education. He is now a PhD student in one of the top programs in systematics in the US, and excelling in all 
aspects of his education here. Additionally, not only is Diego proudly Peruvian and Latino, he is also an out 
member of the queer community and has co-founded a LGBTQ+ support group in our department. Via the 
diverse dimensions of his identity, Diego is poised to increase inclusivity and equity in botany, in addition to 
making substantial intellectual contributions. 
 
I can't recommend Diego highly enough for this opportunity. Do not hesitate to contact me for additional 
information. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Laura Lagomarsino, PhD 
Assistant Professor, Biological Sciences 
Director, Shirley C. Tucker Herbarium 
Louisiana State University 
Baton Rouge, LA 70808  USA 
email: llagomarsino1@lsu.edu phone: +1-225-578-8555


